Chet Fitch Trustee, Grant Township 2073 E. 1550 Rd. Lawrence, KS 66044 (785) 749-3840

January 24, 2008

JAN 25 2008

City County Planning Office
Lawrence, Kansas

RECEIVED

Scott McCullough, Director Lawrence Douglas County Planning Dept. 6 E. 6th Lawrence, KS 66044

Dear Scott,

Much has happened since our last communications, but first of all, I thank you for your letter dated December 6, 2007.

Now that the Airport Business Park has been put on "indefinite hold" by the Mayor, Grant Township would like to formally ask for an Area Plan. We would also like to ask for a Watershed Plan. As a total package from data gleaned by these two studies, we might explore the idea of asking that the Urban Growth Area be changed as it exists within our borders.

We feel the time is right for this to happen, and that a reasonable approach will bring reasonable results. I think that it is time for the people of Grant Township to be consulted on these matters, since they weren't when the UGA was originally imposed on them.

Scott, we look forward to working with you, and we appreciate the countless hours you and your staff have already put forth on this issue.

Sincecely

Trustee, Grant Township

Cc Craig Weinaug, Douglas County Administrator